
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS: 
 
What’s in a name? 
Members are delighted to report that Shropshire Council has agreed to the Parish 
Council’s request to have the name of the Parish Council changed to Myddle, 
Broughton and Harmer Hill Parish Council. 
The idea to ask for a change was instigated by Bob Jeffrey, the Council Chairman, 
who felt that it was important to acknowledge the importance of the Harmer Hill 
residents within the community served by the Parish Council. 
Before approaching Shropshire Council the possible change was discussed at 
several Council meetings and gained a good deal of support from residents and 
unanimous support from Members. 
 
Watch out for that van! 
Council Members have been involved in protracted discussions with the Safer 
Road partnership over the many concerns brought to their attention about 
speeding traffic throughout the parish. 
At the Council’s request, a number of covert checks were carried out and it was 
discovered that on several roads the average speed recorded was well above the 
stated limit. As a result both the Safer Road Partnership and the Police will be 
targetting these roads over the next few months. 


